
This Presentation

•

•

•

•

•



What decision is required today

• In the current LTP, the Museum strengthening project is an approved project.

• The LTP provides a funding envelope for completion of the project.

• Council’s decision to proceed with strengthening the building was based on a
strong desire from the community to see the building restored

• We now know that the costs of strengthening are significantly more than the
funding available

• The quantum of change means under Council’s significance and engagement
policy we are require to re-consult

• The decision today is therefore to go back to the community, given the increased
level of cost and risk, to reassess the level of support for continuing.
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Background - Building



Project Overview
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Project team



Project timeline
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Design reset
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Design reset
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Project timeline
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This process significantly reduced cost and improved 
buildability



Geotech

$15m saving



Project timeline
What has happened?
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Current Status of the Project
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Consultation focus

Key consultation question:

“Has the level of community support to strengthen the Museum building changed 
given the increased level of cost for the project and associated escalation in risk?”

• Options are provided for the sole purpose of providing alternatives against 
which the community can reevaluate their original preference for proceeding 
with strengthening the building. 

• Council will use the level of community support alternatives in determining an 
agreed pathway forward. 



OPTION 1

•

• $81.4m requires an additional $28m of funding:

• NB exhibition design and install is additional

•

•

• External funding: still to be confirmed

• Construction risk: Complexity and age of the building = potential cost increases



OPTION 2

• Stage 1: Strengthen the building (estimate $54m – additional $500k RLC 
plus any withdrawn funding)

• Stage 2: Fundraise and carry out internal fit-out

• Building would re-open after Stage 2

• Risks:

• External funding: depends on retaining Stage 1 funding and securing 
sufficient additional funds

• Construction risk: as for Option 1

• Inflation: cost for Stage Two will continue to increase



• Building stays closed + investigate new museum/gallery at a new site. All external funding 
returned

• Cost est. at $10m, includes costs to date and remedial work (make the building safe for 
passers-by and to prevent trespass).

• Building Act: By 2042 Council must get to 34% NBS or obtain an extension or exemption, or 
obtain consent to demolish

• Risks:

• Legal obligations: Council must find pathway comply with Building Act in next 20 years

• Funding: Future costs will continue to increase, no guarantee of external funding

• Reputation (funders and contractors)

• Access/care of collection

OPTION 3
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• Risks:

• Feasibility: Requires new design, consenting and costing

• Funding: Future funding to be identified

• Reputation (funders and contractors)

OPTION 4



Next steps

•

• 10 May: Council decision to consult.

• 17 May: Community consultation will open on the 
options.

• 14 June: Consultation period closes.

• 5 July: Council decision on the preferred option.
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Questions?



Extra slides if needed



Build Funding
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Funding $53.5m

RLC Rotorua Trust Lottery Grants Board

Manatu Taonga MCH Provincial Growth Fund



Build Funding
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